

Town Hall
51 Toronto Street South
P.O. Box 190
Uxbridge, ON L9P 1T1
Telephone (905) 852-9181
Facsimile (905) 852-9674
Web www.town.uxbridge.on.ca

SENT VIA EMAIL

April 19, 2018

Honourable Ernie Hardeman, MPP Room 413, Legislative Bldg. Toronto, Ontario M7A 1A8 ernie.hardeman@pc.ola.org

RE: BILL 16, RESPECTING MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY OVER LANDFILLING

SITES

TOWNSHIP FILE: A-00 G

Please be advised that during the regular meeting of the Council of April 16, 2018 the following motion was carried;

THAT Correspondence Item No. 55 be received for information;

AND WHEREAS municipal governments in Ontario do not have the right to approve landfill projects in their communities, but have authority for making decisions on all other types of development;

AND WHEREAS this outdated policy allows private landfill operators to consult with local residents and municipal Councils, but essentially ignore them;

AND WHEREAS municipalities already have exclusive rights for approving casinos and nuclear waste facilities within their communities, AND FURTHER that the province has recognized the value of municipal approval for the siting of power generation facilities;

AND WHERAS the recent report from Ontario's Environmental Commissioner has found that Ontario has a garbage problem, particularly from industrial, Commercial and Institutional (ICI) waste generated within the City of Toronto, where diversion rates are as low as 15 percent.

AND WHERAS municipalities across Ontario are quietly identified and targeted as potential landfill sites;

AND WHEREAS municipalities should be considered experts in waste management, as they are responsible for this within their own communities, and often have decades' worth of in-house expertise in managing waste, recycling, and diversion programs;

AND WHERAS municipalities should have the right to approve or reject these projects, and assess whether the potential economic benefits are of sufficient value to offset any negative impacts and environmental concerns;

THERFORE IT BE RESOVLED THAT the Township of Uxbridge supports Bill 16, Respecting Municipal Authority Over Landfilling Sites Act introduced by MPP Ernie Hardeman and calls upon the Government of Ontario, and all political parties, to formally grant municipalities the authority to approve landfill projects in or adjacent to their communities;

AND FURHTER THAT the Township of Uxbridge send copies of this resolution to Ernie Hardeman, MPP, AMO, Granville Anderson, MPP, Catherine McKenna, Minister of the Environment and Climate Change, Peter Van Loan, MP, Kathleen Wynne, Premier of Ontario and all Ontario municipalities.

I trust you will find the above to be satisfactory.

Yours truly,

Debbie Leroux

Director of Legislative Services/Clerk

/ljr

cc: AMO

Granville Anderson, MPP
Catherine McKenna, Minister of the Environment and Climate Change
Peter Van Loan, MP
Kathleen Wynne, Premier
Ontario Municipalities